






Memorandum 
To:  Faculty Senate 

From: Constitution & Bylaws Committee 

Re:  Bylaws Changes 

Date:  November 19, 2023 

I. Introduction 

On November 9, 2023, the Constitution & Bylaws Committee approved the 
following change to the Faculty Bylaws. This change must now be voted on by the 
full Senate and the General Faculty. 

 

II. Proposed Change 

Delete Bylaws provision found in Article VII, Section 6(a)(viii)(14)(c), which reads: 

The President’s decision on reconsideration shall include a statement 
that an appeal to Superior Court pursuant to the Administrative 
Review Act, A.R.S. § 12-901 et. seq., if desired, must be filed within 
thirty-five (35) days from the date when a copy of the decision is served 
upon the party affected. 

The deleted provision should be replaced with: 

(c) The President’s decision on reconsideration is final and not subject 
to further review. 

 

III. Rationale 

According to a letter that the President sent to the faculty secretary,  

The Arizona Administrative Review Act, and rights afforded therein, 
does not extend to decisions on internal faculty grievances. Under 
ABOR Policy 6-201 (J), the right by a member of the faculty to seek 
administrative review is limited to dismissal and suspension-without-
pay decisions, and the Faculty Senate cannot, through its Bylaws, 
unilaterally extend the scope of A.R.S. § 12-901 et. seq. 
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